



September 13th, 2017

- A. Call to Order- President
 - a. Call to Order at 5:25
- B. Roll Call- Chief of Staff
- C. Minutes Approval
 - a. Motion to approve minutes by Austin
 - b. Seconded by Garrett
 - i. Motion passes unanimously
- D. Reports
 - a. Chief of Staff
 - i. I will start working with Seth on a Green Campaign for SGA to sponsor.
 - ii. Remember to stay on top of the members in your respective offices to make sure they are doing their jobs to the level we expect them to be at.
 - b. Director of Financial Affairs
 - i. This week we will have our first Budget Oversight Committee meeting which oversees student assessed fees.
 - ii. I met with Mr. Jim McHodgkins and discussed the Budget Oversight Committee. He explained the committee procedures as well as the plans for the upcoming meeting on Thursday.
 - iii. I met with Ms. Nettie Burchfield and discussed her role in the Budget Oversight Committee as well as more specifics in the budget.
 - iv. On Monday I attended the Senate meeting.
 - v. I spoke with Senator Zachary Corzo about communicating Senate bills that involve using SGA funds.
 - c. Director of Communications
 - i. Our flyers will start to be shown on the Tvs in the union.
 - ii. We will be using the Lion's Roar more to cover our events
 - iii. Me and Cierra will start meeting on Thursdays to help with our communication and we will implement a social media plan.
 - d. Director of Student Outreach
 - i. Last week, Wednesday, September 6, 2017, Leadership Council had a 7 students in attendance. Numbers dropped from last week. Leadership

Council met to come up with better ways to increase numbers. Amanda Robbins)

- ii. Last meeting: Vice President, Richard Davis was the guest speaker. A leadership activity followed which was a writing workshop for the students to practice speaking in front of professional crowds.
 - iii. On yesterday, September 12, 2017, Cierra R., Ty'Desha H., and Brianna C. met with President, Seth L. and Chief of Staff, Neil B. to discuss changes and improvements of Leadership Council meetings. Everyone was able to come in agreement and a final structure has been set.
 - iv. Today, Wednesday, September 13, 2017, Kyle G. will be the guest speaker and will chat about OSE. We have a leadership activity following.
 - v. We still have to meet with Seth about budget for refreshments.
 - vi. Next week, Orientation Leaders and Resident Assistants will be in the building!!
 - vii. Publications of the flyers in improving!
 - viii. Ty'Desha may not be staying
 - ix. Alicia wants to donate clothing
- e. Director of Traditions
- i. Deadline and tasks document is color coded and uploaded under the homecoming folder
 - ii. Committee Update: Alec has been absent. I sometimes feel like I am talking to myself when I email. I'm going to address this tomorrow.
 - iii. Lip sync update: Stage will be set up on the concrete in front of sections 201-209 (like Greek Week) on Monday or Tuesday of that week. We can set up the CAB speakers on Thursday during the day and do soundcheck. Students will enter in Gate 3. The ramp will be locked for lip sync to prevent people being down by the stage.
 - iv. Tshirt update: Logo is chosen. Getting finalized quotes tomorrow. Hoping to order tshirts by friday.
 - v. BCM is doing the bonfire!
 - vi. Big Event Update: Told Megan and Sarah to bring ideas to tomorrow's meeting.
- f. Director of Alumni & Community Relations
- i. Email was sent out on Monday to the three remaining colleges that I have not heard from.
 - 1. Business and Science and Technology have responded and said yes
 - ii. Contacting Alumni Director this week to see if there are any updates regarding seating at the Alumni Dinner during homecoming week.

- iii. I have not been able to talk to her to see if there are any other ideas regarding what we want to do in place of the banquet in the Spring. I am reaching out to Abigail to see if she can talk to her while she is at work
- iv. Abigail will be here next week in my place

g. President

- i. SGA will be partnering with the Greater Hammond Chamber of Commerce to host a forum for the state Treasurer candidates to be held in the Union ballroom. This was scheduled for the 24th, but has been postponed and will be announced at a later date.
- ii. We are looking into a Sustainability project for SGA. This is per the charge from Dr. Crain to do something about litter. We want to do an anti-litter campaign, as well as promote recycling, and look into expanding recycling on Campus. If you have ideas, please let me or Neil know. We will be starting to look into this idea in the near future.
- iii. Tell details about ULS Service Project. We will be doing a service project in conjunction with ULS. We will be collecting supplies to send to Texas like gloves, shovels and ect.

E. Announcements

F. Adjournment

- a. Meeting adjourned at 6:30